
CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

04-15-2024 

 

The City Council of the City of Lineville met in their regular meeting on Monday, April 15th, 

2024, at 5:00 p.m. at the City Annex Building in Lineville, Alabama, with the following present: 

Mayor Roy Adamson, Council Members: Carolyn Smith, David Proctor, Joseph Appleby, Rick 

Coleman, Larry Bishop, and City Supervisor Rusty Taylor, City Clerk Nicholas New, Police 

Chief Richard Bickerstaff, Court Clerk Jodie McKinney, and Breanna Minter from the Clay 

Times Journal. 

 

Mayor Roy Adamson called the meeting to order. Mayor then asked the Council if they had 

reviewed the minutes from the previous Council meeting.  A motion was then made by Council 

Member Proctor and seconded by Council Member Smith to approve the minutes from the 

previous meeting.  The vote was unanimous.  Next the Mayor asked the Council if they had 

reviewed the bills to be paid. A motion was made by Council Member Bishop and seconded by 

Council Member Appleby to approve the bills to be paid. The vote was unanimous. 

First on the agenda was to amend the City’s capital outlay budget to include a purchase of a 2024 

Chevrolet Tahoe for $49,000.00. A motion was made by Councilmember Bishop and seconded 

by Councilmember Proctor to approve this amendment and purchase. The vote was unanimous. 

Next on the agenda was to approve a contract with Cook’s Pest Control for termite treatment at 

the library. The total cost is $1,519.00 with a $500.00/year annual fee. A motion was made by 

Councilmember Smith and seconded by Councilmember Coleman to approve this contract. The 

vote was unanimous. 

City Clerk New read into the minutes a congressional record presented to the City of Lineville 

for their 125th year celebration. 

Lastly on the agenda was to surplus 10 computers and one copy machine. These items have no 

monetary value and will be disposed. A motion was made by Councilmember Appleby and 

seconded by Councilmember Coleman to surplus these items. The vote was unanimous. 

City Clerk New mentioned that the library secured funding of $2,800.00 to help pay for the 

Dolly Parton Imagination Library. Councilmember Smith also mentioned that the library is 

working on a grant to place reading stations in the City park. 

Councilmember Proctor mentioned that the annual park board golf tournament was a success and 

that they are now working on Oldie’s Under the Stars which will be June 14th. 

There being no further business a motion to adjourn was made by Council Member Bishop and 

seconded by Council Member Coleman. The vote was unanimous. The Meeting ended at 5:11 

p.m.  
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